Town of Stow

Selectmen Meeting Minutes February 5, 2018

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:00PM on February 5, 2018 in Stow by Richard Meserve.

Present: Selectmen: Richard Meserve, Kathleen Ela, and Susan Smith Town Clerk: Christine Carone

Treasurer/Secretary: Diana Davis Road Agent: Residents:

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved.

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved.

Town Clerk Business: Chris has tried to contact Harris Computer Systems to ask if the update for Trio is mandatory. They have not responded.

Open Issue:

New Business: Peggy Walker was not paid in 2017 for the Old Sand & Salt Land lease. The old site was only used for the first part of the year so the selectmen voted to pay half the annual cost. 3-0

The snowmobile refund check for 2017 registrations came. A check for the same amount will be sent to Interstate Snowgoers for grooming the trails.

Warrant #3 for \$14,415.29 was approved and signed.

Budget meeting will be held Wednesday, February 7th at 6:00PM.

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:00PM by Richard Meserve. The next selectmen's meeting will be held at 6:00PM on Monday, February 19, 2018.

Minutes submitted by: Diana Davis